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Appendix B 
 
Joint Waste Scrutiny Panel 
 
Notes of initial meeting held on 9th January 2012 
 
Present 
 
Mendip District Council 
 
Cllr Nick Cottle 
Cllr Terry Napper (Substitute member) 
 
Somerset County Council 
 
Cllr John Dyke 
Cllr John Woodman  
 
South Somerset District Council 
 
Cllr Sue Steele  
 
Taunton Deane Borough Council 
 
Cllr Robert Bowrah BEM 
Cllr Alan Wedderkop 
 
West Somerset Council 
 
Cllr Jon Freeman 
Cllr Richard Lillis 
 
Cllr Derek Yeomans – Chairman, Somerest Waste Board 
Steve Read – Managing Director – Somerset Waste Partnership 
Martin Gerrish – Financial Officer, Somerset Waste Partnership 
Richard Sealy – Taunton Deane Borough Council 
Emily McGuinness – Scrutiny Manager, South Somerset District Council 
 
Apologies 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Paul Maxwell 
 
Discussion of decisions / outcomes of Somerset Waste Board meeting held on 16 
December 2011 
 
Members present were referred to the Somerset Waste Partnership’s Business plan 
which was discussed at the Board Meeting on 16 December 2011 (copies of the plan 
were made available at the meeting). In addition, Martin Gerrish, Financial Officer gave a 
presentation outlining how the Somerset Waste Partnership is funded (a copy of the 
presentation is attached to these notes). 
 
During discussion, the following points were made: 
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• The Landfill Tax escalator will have significant implications for the partnership over 
the coming years – especially for the disposal authority. The position post 2014/15 is 
not yet clear but it is anticipated that the level of Landfill Tax will continue to rise. 

 
• The sparsity factor is often underestimated when looking at the costs of the 

partnership – all households (as defined by relevant legislation) are legally entitled to 
have their waste collected, although in some very remote areas, agreements are 
reached whereby waste is taken to a more accessible location i.e. end of a farm 
track. 

 
• The implications of the recession on recycling levels included the reduced size of 

newspapers. 
 
• 97% of the SWP budget is in effect an outsourced budget paid directly to contractors. 
 
• All costs are apportioned using a complex cost sharing mechanism (as described in 

the attached presentation) 
 
• The cost sharing mechanism has been recently reviewed and found to be equitable. 
 
• The Partnership’s constitution does not allow for ‘cost shunting’. This means that no 

single partner can make a decision which adversely affects the other partners. A 
particular example of this was the implications of the County’s decision to reduce 
services at HWRC’s which has led to an increase in flytipping. SCC are required to 
compensate the district authorities for their increased costs. 

 
• It is for the Board to agree how savings are delivered. Individual partners can specify 

the level of savings they wish to achieve but the Board will agree how. 
 
• The contract re-negotiation with May Gurney will represent between 3% and 4% 

savings annually for partners. 
 
• In the future, savings can only really be achieved through service reductions. 
 
Anaerobic Digester 
 
Steve Read, CEO of the Waste Partnership then gave a presentation on the progress of 
the Anaerobic Digester (copies of which are available on the members pages and upon 
request from the Scrutiny Manager). 
 
Members were very positive about the proposals and the potential for further 
development of the site. It was noted that the County Council (as the disposal authority) 
had agreed that they will get a share of any additional income generated by Viridor 
through collecting food waste from private industry. 
 
Green Waste Collection Charges 
 
Members were then asked to consider the recommendation made by the Waste Board 
relating to charging for Green Waste collection. The intention is to harmonise costs but 
the decisions over what to charge rests with the individual authorities. Members were 
informed that currently, only SSDC were proposing to implement the increases, although 
they are considering proposals to allow customers to continue paying a lower rate if paid 
for online. 
 
 
 
Meeting: SC09A 11:12 23 Date: 31.01.12 



SC 

West Somerset Councillors stated that their residents already see the costs for green 
waste collection as prohibitive and any future price increases would possibly lead to a 
reduction in take up of the green waste service. 
 
Any other business 
 
Members commented that the Communications plan was a very comprehensive 
document and particularly welcomed any initiatives to get more young people involved in 
the work of the partnership.  
 
Members fully endorsed the priority as stated in the Business plan to reduce the amount 
of food waste currently disposed of as residual waste (currently 17% of residual waste is 
food waste). 
 
It was agreed that the panel would look to meet again in 7/8 months time for the purpose 
of reviewing performance against the priorities as set out in the business plan and to 
start considering budget proposals for the coming year. It was noted that the Joint 
Scrutiny Panel could be convened at any point should the need arise. 
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